
BULLETIN 
Term 2 Week 9 
Thursday 27 June  2019 

 

What’s the biggest word you know? 

 

Generally I’m not a fan of big fancy words. It could be due to having 

lousy spelling skills that I need to practise/practice...or possibly being a bit 

slow on the uptake generally. I don’t know but I do know if you’re trying to 

communicate and people don’t know what you’re saying, then you’re 

not really communicating at all. 

 

However... there are some big fancy words that cannot easily be 

replaced by a couple of syllables.  

 

Egalitarianism is one of these words. 

 

It’s a very Australian word that depicts our culture and general approach 

to life - I first came across it at Uni when Hawky was PM (and so when 

Hawky passed away the other day my mind immediately drifted back to 

1984 and a lecture room at Flinders). 

 

But the lecturer, who was pretty much like anyone else I’d ever met, 

didn’t use a bible reference to explain it.  

 

However, one of the most amazingly normal and yet abnormal people in 

history, the apostle Paul wrote to the Galatians (3) and explained the 

word ‘egalitarianism’ saying .... 26 So in Christ Jesus you are all children of 

God through faith, for all of you who were baptized into Christ have 

clothed yourselves with Christ. There is neither Jew nor Gentile, neither 

slave nor free, nor is there male and female, for you are all one in Christ 

Jesus. If you belong to Christ, then you are Abraham’s seed, and heirs 

according to the promise. 

 

In other words.... think like an Australian and don’t think of yourself as 

being better than anyone else.... remember that God sees everyone the 

same… and that his promises apply to all who call on his name.  

 

Big words are never as impressive as the little word called ‘grace’.  

 

Daryl 

Fri 28 June  

•      Last day of Term 2  3.25pm  

dismissal and Footy Night for  

blokes in Taikondi  

 

3 week holiday break  
iGOSH has limited spaces available  

 

What’s on in Term 3 2019 

 

Week 1 

Monday 22 July  Day 1 Term 3  

 

Week 2  

Fri 2 Aug  Balaklava Eisteddfod  

 

Week 4 

Mon 12 Aug  Assembly with Yr 2’s 

Weds 14 Aug VSC Volunteer  

Training at 2.30pm or 

6.30pm 

Week 5 

Tues 20 Aug  Open Day at 9.30am  

 

Week 6 

Weds 28 Aug Student photo day  

 

Week 8  

Thurs 12 Sept  Upper  Primary  

School Concert Night 

Fri 13 Sept  Student Free Day  

 (Three way  

 Conferences  -  

parent / teacher / 

student ) 

Week 10 

Friday 27 Sept  Last day of Term 3 

and SPORTS DAY 

 

2019 Term Dates  

 

Term 3:  Monday 22 July to  

Friday 27 September  

 

Term 4:  Monday 14 October to 

Wednesday 11 December  

 

 11 Lyndoch Road Gawler East SA 5118 

 T:  (08) 8522 5740 

 E:  mail@ilsg.sa.edu.au 

 W: www.ilsg.sa.edu.au 



 

WORSHIP & PRAISE  

Fridays at 9am in Taikondi  

Parents and friends 

welcome to come along 

too.   

Stay for a cuppa and chat 

afterwards.   

 

 

 

ASSEMBLY  

2.45pm in Taikondi.   

Term 3 Week 4: 

Monday 12 August 

Term 3 Week 8:   

Monday 9 September  

All welcome 

 

 

 

JUNIOR YOUTH  

Thursdays at  

4.00pm to 5.30pm  

with Emma Lange for 

students in years 4,5,6 

 

 

 

RHYTHYM KIDS  

Mondays 9am to 9.45am 

with Mr Hueppauff in room 5  

• For pre-schoolers (and 

their parents)  

• A friendly fun learning 

experience through 

music and movement  
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END OF TERM 2 

• Tomorrow Friday 28 June is the last day of Term 2 for students. 

Normal dismissal time of 3.25pm.  

• Thanks for supporting our school and all the events we have had this 

term.    

• We wish Mrs Ellie Parish all the best as she prepares for the birth of her 

baby.  We welcome Miss Sarah Todd who takes over the year 3 class next 

term. 

• Please enjoy the 3 week holiday break and we will see you all back for 

Term 3 starting Monday 22 July.    

• Teaching staff will be on site next week doing some PD and training.   

The office will be open Monday, Tuesday and Thursday if you have any 

admin questions.   

 

FOOTY NIGHT  BO ..... (Blokes only)  

• Friday 28 June 2019 7pm in the Taikondi  

• A footy night at Immanuel - Footy on the Big Screen - Refreshments - 

Food available. 
 

SEMESTER 1 REPORTS  

• These were sent home to parents / caregivers on Wednesday 26 June 

with students in a sealed envelope.   This report is a cumulative 

assessment of your child’s progress this semester.  Please share the results 

with your child.     

 

IGOSH  

• This service will be operating over the 3 weeks holiday break.   Please 

enter using the Lyndoch Road Gate.   Please contact Katrina Ponte if you 

need to clarify your booking.   

  

UPCOMING OPEN DAY 

• Immanuel Gawler Open Day – Sunday 30 June 3.00pm to 4.00pm 

 Principal’s tour of classrooms and facilities.  This  session is for new families 

interested in enrolling at Immanuel.  If you know of any families with 

young children please pass on  these details,   

• If you have a sibling due to start in   2020 or 2021 please remember to put 

in your enrolment forms.  

 

UNIFORM   

PLEASE NAME / LABEL your child’s belongings 

• There has been lots of lost property in the office over the term.   

(rugby tops, jumpers, drink bottles –  not named!).   

• As they have not been claimed they will be washed and resold via the 

second hand uniform shop.   

• Please use the holiday time to check your child’s items, and ensure their 

names are written clearly on hats, jumpers, drink bottles and lunchboxes 

so if misplaced they can be returned to their correct owner.  

• Rugby Jumpers and formal Green Jumpers with the old style logo                   

(some sizes)  have been reduced to $40  (full price $60-$65).  These are still 

current uniform.   
 

CONGRATULATIONS  

Congratulations to Mr Sam Lord and wife Hannah on the birth of their new 

little boy “Archer Stephen Lord” on 25 June 2019. 
 

Congratulations also to Mrs Pam Tilbrook and husband Scott on the birth of 

their new little girl “Kendra Jane Tillbrook” on 26 June 2019. 



 

 

 

CARERS GROUP INFO   

Thanks to our lovely parents in the Carers Group.   

Last Friday they were busy providing students with a special “Pizza 

Lunch, Cookie and Drink” day.  Thanks to Bakers Delight in Gawler who 

supplied almost 200 pizzas.   

 

The Carers Group do a great job to support, pray and care for our 

families who are experiencing ill health, who have lost a loved one, birth 

of babies or need of some TLC.   

 

Thanks Carers Group!  

 

 

 

 

 

P&F GIANT WHEELBARROW RAFFLE  

• The Wheelbarrow and its contents of prizes is now on display 

in the office.   

Wow! What a GIANT prize to win!  It is massive!  

• Money raised is going towards a new sound desk for the 

Taikondi area. 

• Will be drawn at the Quiz Night in Term 3. 

Tickets on sale from the school office $2 each or 3 for $5.   

Got to be in it to win it!  

 

 

 

WORKING WITH CHILDREN CHECKS (WWCC) 

• From 1 July 2019 SA’s new screening laws require anyone working or volunteering with 

children must have a valid child related check.    

• WWCC’s will be free for those applying in a volunteer role.     

• If you have a current National Police Check that will be valid until 30/6/2020 only.   

If you have a current DCSI check that will be valid until its 3 year expiry.    

• We encourage our parent volunteers to check the type and date of their current check, 

and apply for the WWCC as from 1 July.    

• More information on how to apply will be available from 1 July or go to 

www.screening.sa.gov.au or click here for the information kit.   

 

Valuing Safe Communities Training  

• The VSC training goes hand in hand with the WWCC, and is a 

must if you want to attend an excursion, camp or help out in 

small group activities.   

• VSC is offered every term and takes about 40 minutes. 

• Term 3 session will be Wednesday 14 August at 2.30pm or 

6.30pm. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

UNIFORM SHOP OPEN DAYS 

Monday at 8.30 to 9.15am  

and  

Friday at 3.00 to 3.45pm 

 

Or by appt with the office  

 

SECONDHAND UNIFORM 

SHOP OPEN DAYS  

Tuesday: 8.30 - 9.15am & 

Wednesday: 3.00 - 3.30pm  
 

 

2018 YEAR BOOK “INSPIRE”  

• Don’t forget to purchase a 

copy of the 2018  year 

book  

• $10 from the office   

• Lots of great photos and 

memories  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LLL BANKING 

• On 31st May interest was 

added to all LLL deposit 

accounts 

• You can now bring your 

bank books in and we will 

forward them to  the LLL  in 

North Adelaide to update 

the interest and carry out 

their annual audit 

 

 

ENTERTAINMENT BOOK 

2019/2020 

• For Sale $70  

• Books can be purchased 

via the office, or ordered as  

a digital membership 

http://

www.entertainmentbook.com.a

u/orderbooks/16h6231 
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WHAT’S PLANNED FOR TERM 3 

BOOK WEEK / DRESS UP DAY  

• Science Week starts 12 August  to 16 August 2019.  The Theme is “Destination 

Moon:  More Missions, More Science”. 

• Book Week starts 19 August to 23 August. The Theme is “Reading is My Secret 

Power”. 

• Dress Up Day will be confirmed early next term.    

 

GAWLER SHOW  

• Saturday 24 and Sunday 25 August. 

• We will have a school stall and display.   

• Entries for exhibits (eg cooking etc) are now open.   

 Go to www.gawlershow.org.au to register. 

 

SCHOOL PHOTOS  

• Wednesday 28 August. 

• This will be with Bruce and Lara from “The School Photographer”.   

 

SCHOOL CONCERT (Upper  Primary Yr 4, 5 & 6’s performing)  

• Thursday 12 September evening. 

• The Matinee date and time will be confirmed soon. 

 

STUDENT FREE DAY  

• Friday 13 September (following the concert) for the whole school. 

• Three way Conferences between parent / teacher and student. 

 

PARENTS AND FRIENDS GROUP (P&F) Events:  

• Quiz Night - Friday 16 August (Week 4). 

 

RECESS TIME MUSIC CONCERTS 

Thanks Mr Hueppauff for organising the 

Recess Time Music Concerts last week. 

Thanks to our tutors Roger, Dallas, Karen, Zed 

and Cameron, and their students for a great 

performance.  Thanks parents for coming 

along to watch.  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 
iGOSH INFO  

 

TERM 3 BOOKINGS  
are now open online.   

 
These will close  
Friday 19 July. 

 
 

JULY SCHOOL HOLIDAYS 
VACATION CARE 

PROGRAM  
 

Monday 1 July to  
Friday 19 July 

 
Online bookings  

have closed. 
You can still book if 

needed (depending if 
there are spaces 

available).   
Please email or phone 

Katrina to do this.    
These bookings will incur 
a $10 late booking fee. 

 
 
Coordinator:  Katrina Ponte  
 
Contact:  
E: katrinap@ilsg.sa.edu.au   
T:  8522 5740 #3  
M: 0447 661 555 
 
Open hours term time:    
7.00am to 8.30am and 
3.30pm to 6.00pm   
 
Open hours school holidays:    
7.00am to 6.00pm 
 
Where: Senior Unit Kitchen  
Entrance:  via Lyndoch Road 
gate, using the pin pad code.  
 
Fees: 
Information on the school 
website www.ilsg.sa.edu.au  
Fees are CCS approved  
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The Primary Years Program 
 
Integrating technology – Year 3 

The use of technology in the Primary Years Program gives students great opportunities to investigate, create, communicate, 

collaborate, organise and be responsible for their own learning. 

 

Our Year 3 students took part in a very engaging unit on animal habitats as part of their Sharing the planet theme.  Students 

were excited about inquiring into different animals and the issues which impact on them.  As part of their unit they created 

some amazing interactive posters, tying their research into some work they had been doing with Mr Cochrane by combining 

Makey-Makey technology with the Scratch.mit.edu coding program.  This has enabled students to record voiceover for a 

poster which has added extra information, turning a simple poster into an interactive project. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Integrating technology – Foundation 

Our Foundation students have been using technology to help them with their writing.  They have been working with iPads to 

put together animated stories and record their own narration.  This has allowed them to practice with developing ideas and 

using narrative structure and vocabulary.  It has been great to see the creativity and engagement they have shown with 

this.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Hands on learning – Foundation 

The PYP encourages students to learn by doing and develop understandings through inquiring into questions and testing 

different possibilities. 

Last week the Foundation class had a wonderful opportunity to do this when they hosted a visit by Mobile Science 

Education as part of their current unit of inquiry. 

 
Central Idea 

Objects have different characteristics 

 

Lines of inquiry 

Features of objects 

Why objects move in different ways 

How we explore objects 

 

Students took part in a range of experiments and watched some demonstrations.  They found out about forces and how 

they affect different objects. 
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CABARET 

 

Cabaret was a great success with over 300 attending.   

Thanks for everyone for attending and supporting it.   
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YEAR 6 RESTAURANT NIGHTS  

Transdisciplinary learning – Year 6 

In preparing students for life outside of school, where problems aren’t split up into different subjects, the PYP 

aims to give students opportunities to work on tasks which extend across different curriculum areas. 

 

Our Year 6 students have been busy planning for many weeks, a couple of very special evenings taking 

place on Wednesday 26 and Thursday 27 June.  They have created and are hosting a Stephanie Alexander 

Kitchen Garden Restaurant experience, showcasing their skills and creativity with the preparation and 

serving of a three course meal to some very special invited guests.  In preparing for their restaurants, students 

brought in learning from many different areas of the curriculum – sourcing and cooking food in the Kitchen 

Garden program, developing marketing programs as part of their unit of inquiry, including writing and 

recording advertising jingles with music, and budgeting for their restaurants in their maths lessons. 

 

The delicious sounding menus are as follows: 

 

Yin yang the freshest 

Entrée - A fresh earthy broth with rich delicious pumpkin wontons 

Main - Asian Hokkien noodles with crispy stir fry vegetables 

Dessert - A scrumptious mandarin ricotta cake 

 

Flip Side 

Entrée - A soft delicate ravioli, filled with ricotta, basil, spinach and lemon 

Main - A spicy Indian curry bowl with a soft buttered flat bread 

Dessert - A soft lemon curd cream pot with crunchy biscuit pieces and a 

 and a creamy yoghurt 

 

Benvenuto 

Entrée - A crusty clean pizza base with earthy potatoes and freshly 

 harvested rosemary 

Main - Delicate fettuccine with a sweet and spicy tomato sauce 

Dessert - A creamy and silky avocado mousse 

 

Wednesday night was terrific!  Good luck for Thursday night & great job to all involved. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CONGRATULATIONS  

 

Sophie Bevis who competed in the SAPSASA netball carnival last week.  

She was in the 2nd division and her team won as many as they lost.  She really 

enjoyed herself. 
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